Monday March 10,2025

Belle Plaine Community Center

At 9:30 a.m. Alvin Bartz called to order the March 2025 monthly board meeting present for roll call was Wade Wisnefske Supervisor #1, Cody Hoffman Supervisor #2, Kristine Vomastic Clerk and Colleen Weishoff Treasurer.

11 Citizens Present

AGENDA:

Lynn Tober Steinke

Lynn is on the Shawano County Board; she gave a report on what is going on at the County level. She said the wheel tax did not go over well for having it at the County level.

TREASURER'S REPORT

Colleen mentioned some checks are still going to the previous Treasurer, when this happens, she calls and gets those payments set up on ACH so that they go right into the bank. She went over the problem she is still having with unlicensed dogs at the rental property on Belle Plaine Ave. Colleen then went over the bank statements and the bills to be paid. Wade made by motion to accept her report as presented, seconded by Cody, all in favor none opposed, motion carried.

CLERKS REPORT

The minutes from the February monthly meeting had been sent to the board members. With no corrections or additions Wade made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Cody, all in favor non opposed, motion carried.

Correspondence from a resident on Long Lake concerning wake enhancement boats was gone over. Shanda H. mentioned different things that can be done other than trying to eliminate the boats. Waupaca has an ordinance in place concerning wake boats. The Clerk is to get a copy of it before the next meeting.

GIBSON ISLAND

Shanda gave an update on the grant that was awarded through WAMSCO for clean-up and changes on Gibson Island. There will be many native plants planted and most fallen trees will be removed. Discussion concerning the isthmus was

had. A meeting of the Stewardship Committee will be held to update the bylaws that were originally put in place because they are outdated. Alvin will request a variance from the County to construct a compliant American with Disabilities Act walking path on the island.

FIRETRUCK UPDATE

Alvin talked about the white firetruck that will be retired, it is 25 years old and can still be used as a backup. When the new fire truck comes it will remain in Shawano, we will get one of the used trucks for use in Belle Plaine.

AUDIT DATE

The audit date is set for March 17^{th} 7:00 p.m. at the Belle Plaine Community Center.

Branch Lane

There have been complaints about the stop sign on Branch Lane. Alvin stated there have been a couple of close calls there when people do not stop. It is decided to leave it as is.

SHORT TERM RENTALS

Cody presented his Short-Term Rental ordinance to the board. Alvin said it appears to be very good except he asked to have some verbiage on parking space on the rented properties added.

CHAIRMAN'S REPORT

Alvin brought some floor samples he picked up from Menard's, it appears that vinyl planking would be a good fit to redo the town hall floor. Alvin also stated that road limits will be going on today, we will follow the same thing that the County does as far as putting limits on and taking them off.

Alvin also stated that the cracks that were filled last summer appear to be open, we will need to watch and see what they do.

SUPERVISOR REPORT

Wade said that he will be driving around and checking roads to make sure that the fire trucks can get down them. If there are some areas that are bad, we will send the owners of the properties a letter.

<u>ADJOURN</u>

Wade made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Cody, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

Adjourned at 10:20 a.m.

Kristine Vomastic Clerk